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Please, please, please approve Karl’s lease agreement At Channel Islands and Victoria. I have followed their  path
from the very beginning and would live to see this come to fruition. We need it so bad and I’d LOVE to take my
grandkids there.
I was born in the base and would ride my bike to fisherman’s wharf and have fun. I’d live to be able to have fun
there again with my friends, kids and grandchildren.
Sincerely,
Natalie Chronister
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